
Issue 7 19th March 2020 
 

Caring, Learning, Growing: Every Child, Every Day 
 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 

Thank you for your patience and support during the week as we have dealt with the ever-changing landscape of 
COVID-19. It has undoubtedly become a challenging time as we deal with the availability or lack of many food items in 
the supermarket. This week has shown the worst and very fortunately, the very best of humanity in the way that we 
have shared and cared for members of our community. 
 

To hear stories of people doorknocking to offer support to people in their neighbourhood is heartening and shows the 
compassion, concern and care that we can show to each other in these most challenging of times. 
 

Some updates for your calendar: 
 School photos are rescheduled to 15th September. We thank Leading Image for being so accommodating in 

being able to find an alternative date for us. 
 Grade 4 Portland camp has been rescheduled for 25th – 27th November. These were the only dates available 

and clashed with Grade 3 Halls Gap camp which will now be the 3rd and 4th December. 
 The Senior teachers continue to negotiate with Urban Camp and Sovereign Hill to find alternative dates, and we 

will inform you as soon as these become available. These two destinations are always very heavily booked; 
therefore, we may need to make alternative arrangements. 

 St Brigid’s College have postponed the transition days in April to a date yet to be determined. 
 St Brigid’s has cancelled Bright Sparks for next term. 
 The professional learning day for staff scheduled for the 24th April will now be the 1st December.  
Further updates to come as the current situation unfolds across the year. 
In line with the Government announcement limiting non-essential gatherings to 100 people the Victorian Bishop’s 
have suspended all liturgies and celebrations of the Mass until further notice. A letter from the Bishops has been 
attached to the newsletter. 
 
Wishing you all a happy weekend, 
Andrea 
 
 

 

 

 

Principal ~ Andrea Cox 
 

Deputy Principal ~ Michael Rowe 
 

School Advisory Council  
Chairperson ~ Heath Watson 

Dates to remember over the next week… 

Fri 20th  NO ASSEMBLY 

   Icy Poles sold at Lunchtime. 50c 

Friday 27th NO ASSEMBLY 

   Last Day of Term 1  

   Fun Friday  -   2.25pm finish 

YEAR 3,4,5 & 6 PARENTS 

Sorry for the mix up but your child’s sports 
day will go back to normal next week 

Years 3-4 will wear their sports uniform on Tuesday 

Years 5-6 will wear their sports uniform on Thursday 

The Reconciliation program that was scheduled for tonight Thursday 19th  March at 5pm and 7pm has been postponed. 

The parents meeting regarding the sacraments of Eucharist and confirmation has been postponed until further notice and 

hopefully this will happen later this year. Sorry for any inconvenience however is it our of our control. 

Alison McKinnon  -  Sacramental Co-ordinator 



LAST DAY OF TERM 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Next Friday the 27th March is the last day of term and we are  
celebrating the day with 'Have Fun Friday'!  

On this day students can come dressed in coloured clothes  
and will spend the day participating in various activities,  

tabloid sports, movies, icy poles and  
the great EASTER EGG raffle!  

 

SCHOOL FINISHES AT 2.25PM 



STUDENT’S OF THE WEEK 
 

    Kirah M for listening 
in class and doing what is 
asked. 

 

Maella W for always being 
happy and including  
others. 
 

TEACHER OF THE WEEK  
Mr Kemp for helping  
everyone and explaining 
things well. 
 
 

Well Done Kirah, Maella  
and Mr Kemp 

We are currently seeking donations of Easter 
Eggs for our annual end of School Term raffle! 
We would appreciate one Easter Egg per  
student enrolled donated but whatever you can 
manage would be wonderful! Students then 
have the opportunity to win these donated  
Easter Eggs on the last day of term. 
 

Please drop the donation off to the School office 
by Monday 23rd March. Any questions please 
contact the front office. 
Many thanks in advance for your contribution!  

2020 FOOTY TIPPING COMPETITION 
STARTS TONIGHT 

This year we are running our school footy tipping  
competition again through ESPN footytips.  

All families wishing to enter need to follow the instructions:  

Go to : www.footytips.com.au 

Competition Name: 2020 SMJ Horsham Footy Tipping  
Password: SMJ2020 

 
If you don’t have internet or are having trouble 

registering please see Jane at the school office.  
The costs is $20 for the Season.  
(please pay at the front office ASAP) 

The number of entries will determine the prize money.  

 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY To… 

Gary & Eadie 
 







Dates to remember at SMJ 2020 
March   

Fri 27th  Last Day of Term 1    School finishes at 2.25pm    NO ASSEMBLY 

April   

Tues 14th  First Day back for Term 2 

PLEASE COMPLETE ASAP... 
 

IMPORTANT NOTICE REGARDING  

STUDENT MEDICAL DETAILS 
 

Could all parents/carers please make it a priority to check their child’s medical/

emergency contacts within PAM. We require 3 emergency contacts (eg; Mum, Dad 

& Grandparent) stating their full name and relationship to the child with the most  

appropriate contact number. Please note that the contacts you list should be the 

students PRIMARY emergency contacts - who will be contacted as a first point of 

call in an emergency. If you have any questions, please contact the school office.  

Thank you for your cooperation with this matter. 

AVAILABLE AT THE SCHOOL OFFICE 

 $1 & $2 Badges  
$3 Wrist Bands 

$4 Bag Tags 
$5 Pens 



 

 

 

 

 THANK YOU TO OUR SPONSORS FOR 2020 !! 

Lachlan Bond 

 

M: 0439 700 007   P: 5382 6777 

 Electrical Air Conditioning 

 Refrigeration Solar/EcoSmart 

 

89 Plumpton Road, Horsham 

Ph: 03 5382 1375 

www.laserelectrical.com.au 

horsham@laserelectrical.com.au 

Servicing Horsham & the surrounding areas 

50a - b Darlot Street 

Horsham 

5381 2115 

Awaken your senses 

 

Present this voucher for a FREE 


